
NEWSLETTER  ~  TERM  3 —  Week  9 —  23 September 2021 

 FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK  -  Aaron Richards 
New Appointment - It is my pleasure to announce that 
Greg Brown has been appointed a permanent member 
of the St Joseph’s faculty. Mr Brown will continue as 
the Team Leader of the Kahikatea Team.  
 
Covid Update - It looks like we will be continuing in 
Delta Level 2 for the rest of the term. A huge thanks 
to all whānau for your patience and co-operation.  
A reminder that the drop off and pick up times 
changed yesterday. From now on, all tamariki 
(children) with a surname starting with L-Z will finish 
school at 2.50 pm. We ask all whānau with tamariki 
who depart at 2.50 pm, to pick up their tamariki by 
3.00 pm at the latest so that parking is available for 
the second group of whānau to pick up their tamariki.  
From Wednesday, all tamariki with a surname 
starting with A-K will finish school at 3.05 pm. We 
ask whānau with tamariki who depart at this later time 
not to turn up to school early and sit in their cars. 
Please allow the whānau of the first group of tamariki 
to depart first. This way there should be plenty of 
spaces available for you.  
All tamariki should be picked up by 3.15 pm at the 
latest.  
 
Covid Stress and Anxiety - Although we are fortunate 
to be in Delta Level 2, restrictions and limitations can 
continue to have an impact on our mental health. 
Click on this link to view a video by Hinemoa Elder 
and Nathan Wallis on Lockdown Tips for Parents.  
 
Enrolment - Seven days until applications for 
enrolment for 2022 close. Enrolments at St Joseph’s 
School for next year are very strong, so if anyone 
wants their child enrolled at the school for 2022 then 
you need the enrolment application in by the deadline.  
It is also important that supporting documentation is  
received. Applications without a Preference 
Certificate or proof of eligibility (Birth Certificate or 
Passport) cannot be considered.  
Thanks to the families who have advised us that their 
child will not be returning to St Joseph’s School next 
year. This is very helpful and will ensure that we can 
offer an enrolment space to a child on the waiting list.  
 
School Uniform - Term 4 welcomes Spring and 
warmer weather. As a result, we move into our 
summer uniform, including sunhats. 

 
 
 

FROM THE DRS -  Caitlin O’Sullivan 
This Friday is the 

Feast of Our Lady of 

Mercy. Here we 

celebrate the Mercy 

Sisters who arrived 

in New Zealand in 1850. Catherine McAuley founded 

the Sisters of Mercy in Dublin, Ireland in 1831. The 

Mercy Values are Compassion, Hospitality, Respect, 

Service and Social Justice.  

 

Catherine McAuley’s Children’s Prayer:  
My God, will belong to you forever.  

Teach me to trust in you because I 

know you love me and will always be 

near me. Help me always to obey you 

though itôs hard.  Take from my heart 

all fear. Help me never to be sad, but 

always joyful, knowing that you are 

my God and that someday I will be 

with you in Heavené.Amen 

E te Atua o te Atawhai God of Mercy  

We find you not only in the vastness and beauty of our 

universe, but in ourselves and in all forms of life. May 

the blessing of God surround us. 

May wisdom and justice give us strength. 

May we be wise and creative. 

May we together share the mission of mercy. 

Make us guardians of your creation, caring with love for 

our common home and for all that lives within it é. 

Amen 

 

Video Reflection - Father Alister has kindly provided us 

with a weekly reflection. To review this reflection, 

please click on this link - Weekly Reflection.  

Certificates - Congratulations to the following learners 

who received certificates last week: 

Emily King, Bryan Lanorias, Finn Brown, Alice 

Batchelor, Harriett Chapman, Shanika Margareth 

Cabanero, Mitchell Holtslag, Jiachen Li, Katie  

Hovenden, Skyla Higgins, Pome Li, Macy Medel, 

Isabel Rubin, Jye Pryce, Lydia Armstrong, Megan 

Batilong, Tamaseno Tofilau, Brody Leadley, Jordis 

Krammer, Mia Desquitado, Xand Walker, Chrystal 

Ashwell, Giancarlo Ribeiro, Reggie Entese, Henry 

Howes, Mina Habachi, Chase Davison and George 

Kneebone. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J1GuXHFSOHc&t=2s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=58c9uyD811g


             In Sympathy 
We offer our deepest sympathy to 
Ricky Teofilo (Ashby 1) on the death 
of his grandmother in Samoa.  
Our thoughts and prayers are with 
him and this family at this sad time. 

 

On Tuesday afternoon, the Kahikatea 

Team read aloud the picture books that 

they have been making with some of the 

classes in the Kanuka Team. Here they 

shared ways we are Followers of Jesus 

and how we can do everyday acts of 

Service to carry on the Mission of Jesus.  

On Friday, some of the Kahikatea students will be going 

to the Withers Family Park Reserve to do a clean up of 

our community. The other students will be completing 

cards to the Mercy Sisters and bookmarks for our 

Parishioners. 

Greg Brown (Team Leader) 

Secondhand Uniform Shop—Friday 1 October  
With the change to summer uniform next term we have 

made special allowance to open the Secondhand Shop in 

Level 2. The shop will be open on the last Friday of 

term, Friday 1st October,  

 8.30am - 9.15am  and 2.45pm - 3.15pm.  

Masks must be worn and social distancing practised.  

 

If you have had a spring clean of your uniforms and 

wish to donate anything to the shop please leave your 

donations at the school office. 

 

The lost property will also be put out to view.  Anything 

unnamed and unclaimed after 3.15pm will be washed 

and given to the secondhand shop. 

PTA NEWS 
Lunches—Due to the continuation of Alert Level 2, 

Friday lunches and sushi orders will remain on hold 

for the rest of the term. 
 

The PTA is having a revamp in preparation for the AGM in 

February 2022.  Now is the time for you to get involved. 

Watch this space for more information about the new PTA 

constitution and have your say on changes.  Thank you for 

your continued support. 

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPALS 

Catholic Schools Day - Marietjie Verweij 
Next Wednesday, 29 September we will be celebrating 

Catholic Schools’ Day.  Some Year 8 leaders are busy 

designing exciting games for all children to participate 

in.  The games and activities will include an obstacle 

course, tag games and small and large ball games.  

Children will be grouped in their house colours.  Year 3 

to 8 can come to school in the PE gear and Year 1 to 2 

can wear comfortable sports gear. 

 

Lunch will be earlier and the games will be after lunch 

finishing at 2.40pm. 

 

SENCO - Liz Beattie 
Regular, nutritious food is vital for children’s physical, 

mental and educational development. It affects their 

ability to focus, concentrate and learn. 

Nutritious food boosts our learners’ overall health and 

wellbeing. It is important that lunches are healthy and 

offer foods from the four main food groups: vegetables 

and fruit, breads and cereals, dairy products and protein, 

this can include lean meats, chicken, seafood, eggs & 

legumes. 

 

We ask our whānau to ensure that our learners are 

bringing enough food to sustain them for the entire 

school day. Many of our growing learners (especially in 

Years 7 & 8) are finishing their lunch at morning tea 

break, leaving them with nothing at lunch. We know 

that at this age they are starting to make their own 

lunches, so we are just asking parents to have a quick 

check before they leave for the day.  

Click here for some inspiration: Exciting lunchbox ideas 

https://www.healthyfood.com/advice/exciting-lunchbox-ideas/

